Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on 6th January 2020

Present: M Nathan, H.Fildes, D Watt, L. Millen C.W.Hannam,  , and seven  members of the public.

Apologies: R.Ellis, A. Hogan, Iona Forge, Rose and Tom Webster, Roz Fildes, Liz Nathan, and Robin and Karen Hooper.
	
Minutes of the meeting of 2nd September 2019 were approved and signed.

1/1/20 Matters arising – All items included in the agenda. 

2/1/20 Finance:
At 6/1/2020 the balance at the bank was £2662.26, an increase of £1033.46 since the last meeting. Receipts were £300 Precept and £800 Tarhinton Farms. Expenditure: £105 Hogan Garden Services.

3/1/2020 Precept: 
	The clerk recommended that the Precept should be set to cover the 	routine Parish Council expenditure. After some discussion it was agreed 	not to increase the Precept, but maintain it at its current level of £600 p.a.  	It was noted that Tarrant Hinton had the lowest Precept in the Valley.

4/1/2020 Steam Fair:
	The Chairman and the Clerk had attended the “Wash Up” meeting on 8th 	November 2019. The minutes of the meeting have not yet been published. 	a) The temporary Speed Indicator Device (SID), installed by Dorset 	Highways but paid for by GDSF, was agreed to have helped to reduce 	speeds through the village. The possibility of installing fixed or portable  	SID units would be discussed early in 2020. The publishing of the 	minutes would help to clarify the possible options.  
	It was agreed that the current surplus in the Parish Accounts   	(£1500/£2000) could be used if necessary.
	b) There had been no satisfactory explanation concerning the decisions 	taken to grant and then withdraw permission for a caravan site on the 	north side of the A354 in August. It was hoped that the minutes of the 	meeting would confirm an agreed procedure to handle these potential 	conflicts of responsibility.
	c) It was confirmed that the Parish did not receive a cash donation from 	the GDSF,but it did receive 150 free tickets worth up to £3000. 


5/1/2020 Planning: 
	The following planning applications were received since the last meeting 	or still waiting a decision:
	2/2019/1300  Apple Cottage Refused 23 December
	2/2019/1616  St Mary’s Church Yew Tree Approved 25 November
	2/2018/0785 Upton Cott – Refused- June -Appeal  delayed by 3 months 
	The meeting regretted the decision concerning Apple Cottage. The 	opportunity to extend properties to accommodate growing young families 	should be encouraged. 
6/1/2020 Highways:
a) The clerk would write to Highways concerning the condition of the Listed Bridge at the bottom of Church Hill and ask for confirmation of the programme for its repair as the loose coping stones and the spalling brickwork now constituted a safety hazard.
b) The state of the footpath between the Old Barn development and The Gables was raised. Chris Hannam agreed to review.
c) The hedge at the entrance to Northfield had been partially cut back. Laura Millen would provide contact details to the Chairman to contact Sovereign Housing
7/1/2020 Home Watch:
The main risk continues to be Telephone Scams involving Finance or Internet. If in doubt, put the phone down for at least five minutes to make sure the Scam has been disconnected.
8/1/2020 Village Hall:
a) The main lighting has been upgraded
b) Bookings for events in the Hall should be booked as soon a possible to avoid disappointment.

9/1/2020 Water Levels:
	a) Although surface and ground water levels have fallen recently, the 	importance of keeping the Tarrant flowing freely was emphasised 
[bookmark: _GoBack]	b) The clerk confirmed that the Parish has a supply of Gel Sandbags and 	three “Road Closed” signs. It was hoped that none of them would be 	required this year.
    


10/1/2002 A.O.B: 
	None

11/1/2020 Date of Next Meeting:

1st June 2020, 7.00 pm, Tarrant 	Hinton Village Hall.



H.Fildes
Clerk
7 January 2020











